


GREENE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH
March 5th, 2025

The Greene County Board of Health (BOH) met virtually via WebEx.
Attendance: Board of Health (BOH) members: Dr. Keith Van Beek; Dawn Rudolph; Dr Thomas Fagg; Rochelle Guess; Annie Smith: Amanda Bills, and Juanita Gilley. 
Guests:  Amanda Lass Greene County Medical Center CNO
Public Health: Director Shelby Cooklin

Meeting called to order by Rudolph at 7:30 A.M 
Approve meeting agenda Motion to approve by Van Beek; seconded by Smith; all ayes; motion carried.
Consent Agenda (for matters requiring little or no discussion): Approval of Consent Agenda:  Motion to approve by Gilley; seconded by Van Beek; all ayes; motion carried.


Old Business:
None

New Business:
Approve Public Health Annual Program Evaluation Cooklin:  Motion to approve by Bills; seconded by Smith; all ayes; motion carried.

Approve updated Sliding Fee scales for 2025 Cooklin: Motion to approve by Guess; seconded by Gilley; all ayes; motion carried. 

FY25 school and daycare immunization audits. Cooklin reported on the number of valid, provisional, and non-valid immunization certificates in the daycare centers and each school district in the county.
Keys-to Dementia Prevention Class. Cooklin reported that Deb Hoskins started the first of two Keys classes for 2025 on March 4th. 

Early Childhood Iowa (ECI) update- Cooklin reported that ECI, the funding source for the PH HOPES program, will be moving into the same districts as behavioral health. This move puts Greene County in district 5 with Polk, Story, Boone, Dallas, Warren, Madison, and other counties. This change is planned to take place in FY26. The latest update from Iowa Health and Human Services is that they will fund all family support programs for FY26, and the funds will be distributed through the districts with a minimal procurement process. 

Family planning Update from Crawford Co. Cooklin reported that Crawford County Public Health has applied for the Family Planning RFA in January and they are awaited the contract. Crawford County outlined the workplan activities. They will be working with New Opportunities to provide maternal and Family planning services in Greene Co. 

Public Health Staffing update- Cooklin reported that there has been a new Family Support Worker, Toni Cunningham, who was hired in December. The Child-Adolescent Health RN position is still open. Cooklin and GCMC Human Resources are looking at different recruiting methods. 

Approve Election of Officers- Rudolph volunteered to remain as Chairperson for the Board of Health. The motion to approve Rudolph as Chair by Gilley was seconded by Bills; all ayes; the motion was carried. Van Beek volunteered to remain as Vice Chair. The motion to approve Van Beek as Vice Chair was made by Rudolph; seconded by Smith; all ayes motion carried. 

Conflict of Interest-Cooklin asked that the BOH members all read the Conflict-of-interest policy and sign yearly attestation. 


Program Reports
· Emergency Preparedness/Response- Stop the Bleed carry-over funds granted. Cooklin ordered more STB supplies for Government/Community Buildings throughout Greene Co. 



OTHER TOPICS of DISCUSSION: No comments.

Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 08:00 AM; Smith made motion; seconded by Bills; all ayes; motion carried. 

Next meeting, April 3, 2025 at 7:00 A.M., GCMC Medical Staff Library, Level B. Virtual option will be available.


Respectfully submitted,

Shelby Cooklin, PH Director



